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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP REPORT 2014

INTRODUCTION
We have had another successful year with our Patient Participation Group. It has ensured that patients are involved in decisions about the range and quality of services provided by the practice. Despite continued efforts on our part to expand the size and range of the group, it remained the same size as the previous year, consisting of 6 registered patients of both sexes and 2 practice representatives. We lost 2 members over the course of the year but were fortunate to have gained 2 more to ensure the group was not decreasing. We also welcomed the addition of a pharmacy representative to the group who has been attending the continued monthly meetings on a regular basis.
PRACTICE PROFILE 
Our Practice is open from 8.00am-6.30pm, Monday – Friday. We offer extended opening hours for GP and nurse appointments from 7.30am, Monday - Thursday and 6.30-7.00pm on Thursday. We have appointments that our patients are able to book on the telephone or online through our website which is password protected. We also have a number of GP appointments that are available to be pre-booked ahead. The Practice now also offers an electronic prescription service in conjunction with some local pharmacies.
The Practice currently has a patient list size of 8995 (at March 2014) and currently has 6 partners and 2 registrars.
Current practice population in terms of age and sex:

	AGE BAND
	MALE
	FEMALE

	0 – 19
	954
	996

	20 – 29
	602
	605

	30 – 39
	642
	635

	40 – 49
	704
	617

	50 – 59
	619
	554

	60 – 69
	519
	494

	70 – 79
	305
	334

	80 – 89
	134
	205

	90 – 99
	26
	48

	100+
	0
	2

	
	Total Male - 4505
	Total Female - 4490


Current ethnicity profile:

	White British
	3159
	White Asian
	20

	Other white
	691
	Irish
	40

	Indian
	537
	White/Black African
	10

	Bangladeshi
	113
	White/Black Caribbean
	6

	Chinese
	57
	Other Black
	9

	Other Asian
	68
	Caribbean
	2

	Pakistani
	32
	Any other
	54

	Other mixed
	53
	Not given
	6

	African
	15
	
	


(The recording of our patient’s ethnic background has only been in operation since 2007 and figures will not correlate with our entire population).

THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
The importance and work of the PPG is well-recognised by the Group and also by the Partners. Therefore, the members of our PPG, as well as Practice staff, made consistent efforts through the year to widen and increase the participation in the group. The measures taken included:

· Continued display of posters in our waiting area, including a dedicated PPG noticeboard;
· PPG quarterly newsletter available in waiting area and front desk and online via websites;

· PPG membership flyers handed out to patients by the Partners encouraging them to join;
· Advertising on our Practice website;

· ‘Canvassing’ of patients during Saturday flu clinic (PPG members help with the co-ordination of these events);
We are hopeful that this will be the start of greater participation from different age groups and ethnicities and the Practice is committed to continuing with their efforts to improve the PPG and become more representative.
At end of year the make-up of the group is six members, 5 male and 1 female. Four of the group are age profile 65-72 and two are 51-59. Five are white British and one is Asian British.
PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY
One of the main focuses of our PPG work has been the completion of an annual survey. Woodbrook’s PPG reviewed the previous year’s survey and results and it was agreed that the best option for the Practice would be to revisit the same issues. It was felt that the previous survey showed that there were still pertinent issues within the Practice that needed to be addressed of which the key issues were highlighted as ease of telephone access, availability of doctor’s appointments and communication to patients of practice information and services. At the end of February 2014 we completed our patient survey and are pleased to report that once again the results were mostly favourable. For our survey next year, in order to reach a larger population, we will consider making the survey available online. 

The survey was reviewed and agreed by the PPG at the November meeting prior to the surveys going out to patients.
Having established the content for the survey it was agreed that our approach to the management of the survey should remain the same as in previous years. This meant that:

· The survey period was over two months – January and February 2014;

· Responses were obtained through completion of the survey from hard-copy at Reception or within the waiting room;

· The survey was publicised within the waiting room via posters and at our Reception;

· The sample group for the survey was all members of Woodbrook’s patient list.
When the closing date for the return of completed surveys had passed we undertook a review of the results.
Key points highlighted were:

· 98% of patients are satisfied with the care they receive from the Practice;

· 97% of patients have confidence in their doctor;

· 98% of patients have confidence in their nurse;

· 99% of patients thought the reception staff were very or fairly helpful;
· 83% of patients normally book an appointment by telephone;
· 51% thought that contacting the surgery by telephone was very or fairly easy;
· 60% of patients were able to see the doctor of their choice all or most of the time;
The results were shared with our PPG and a meeting was established with the purpose of reviewing the survey findings and agreeing an action plan for implementing changes to Practice provision/services. A draft action plan was developed which focussed on the key concerns identified within the survey:

· The difficulties of getting through on the telephone;

· Availability of booking appointments in advance;
· Waiting times when being seen by a clinician;

· Communication of practice regarding services available and opening times.

All PPG members were required to review both the Survey Report and draft action plan further and to report back with any comments or adjustments. A final meeting regarding the action plan took place in March 2014 where the PPG were provided with a copy of the plan which incorporated all adjustments received, and including appropriate timescales and objectives.
